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Dear Friends in Christ, 

     Did you know that the Eastern Orthodox 
churches do not observe Ash Wednesday? 
Traditionally, they spent the last Monday 
before Lent cleansing their souls by penance 
and their cookware by scrubbing away all 
traces of meat and fat, which could not be 
eaten during this holy season. 

     "Clean Monday," "Pure Monday," even 
"Green Monday" can be a time for us, too. A 
time to clear the decks as we prepare for 
Lent and Easter.  "Clear your mind and your 
agenda so that you can have space to en-
gage yourself in the works of this holy sea-
son in a way that makes you a holier and 
more faithful disciple of Jesus Christ," writes 
Edward Hays. 

    What practices would help you "unclutter 
the desk of your heart" as you connect to 
the divine? Prayer, fasting, and gifts of chari-
ty are the age-old works of Lent. More re-
cently, people are taking up a discipline as  

 

 

  

 

 

 

well as sacrificing: worship, spiritual readings, 
the Study of Scripture. In Sunday morning 
worship we will spend the first part of Lent by 
honoring Black History Month.  

     Perhaps this year is the year you focus on 
your mind-body connection. If so, St.Andrew 
offers a Yoga Class led by Jeffery Lippert on 
Mondays and Wednesday at 2:30 p.m. 

     A Small Group for prayer will be offered 
right after yoga class, at 3:30 p.m. on 
Wednesdays, February 17-March 23. With 
Daniel Wolpert's "Creating a Life with God" as 
a guide, I will lead an hour of ancient prayer 
practices in the Sanctuary each week. Partici-
pants are responsible for securing their own 
copy of the book. 

     If worship and fellowship is where you 
feel most connected, please mark your calen-
dar for our Ash Wednesday worship at 7:30 
p.m. and the Homewood Community Lenten 
Lunches at the Presbyterian Church on 
Gottschalk every Tuesday at 12:10 p.m., Feb-
ruary 16-March 15.  In particular, February 23  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

could be a day for you to grow in service to 
others as the people of St.Andrew provide 
the meal that afternoon. 

    I'm very excited about the return of the 
"Living Last Supper" on March 24th and hope 
you'll invite the people in your life to have 
this incredible experience. 

     "Clear the decks!" because St.Andrew 
offers a little spiritual food for everyone and 
we need to make space to receive it. "Clear 
the decks!" because we need to de-clutter to 
hear God's messages to us.   

     May this Lent draw you closer to the love 
and peace of Jesus Christ, our risen Lord and 
Savior. 

                          Pastor Biel 

 

 

 



 

    

UPCOMING EVENTS 

         

            Feb. 3-5         Pastor Biel in Raleigh, NC for “Fusion” 

              Feb.   6           2016 Laity Convocation, Sycamore UMC                      9 a.m.-3 p.m. 

              Feb. 10           Ash Wednesday Service                                                          7:30 p.m. 

              Feb. 14           Pizza with the Pastor                                                      After Worship 

              Feb. 14            Viewing of Bishop Dyck’s Comments                         After Worship 
                                           Regarding Book of Discipline and Sexuality                       

              Feb. 16           Community Lenten Luncheon Series begins,                   12:10 p.m. 
                                          First Presbyterian Church of Homewood                       

              Feb. 17          “Creating a Life with God” small group begins                   3:30 p.m. 

              March  5        All-Church Visioning Retreat                                                  9:00 a.m. 

              March 13       Scout Sunday 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

Please help us update our prayer 

card by sending additions, deletions, 

or changes to Mary Lee Hoganson at 

or to Karen 

.  If you write a prayer 

request on the back of your attend-

òDear children, let us not love with 

words or speech but with actions 

and in truth.ó ( 1 John 3:18, NIV)  

mailto:maryleeruss@aol.com
mailto:standrew@ameritech.net
mailto:standrew@ameritech.net


Munch & Learn Feb. 21 

  

 

 

 

Lorée Washington, Faith in Place 

    Plan to stay after worship on Sunday, Febru-
ary 21, for a Munch & Learn about Faith in 
Place. We will begin with a light lunch which will 
include a vegan option. Our speaker will be Lo-
rée Washington, who joined Faith in Place last 
November as Outreach Support for the Migra-
tion & Me Program in partnership with the Na-
ture Conservancy at the Indian Boundary Prairie. 

     Lorée is a lifelong resident of the South Sub-
urbs. She has been committed to community 
advocacy and public service for over 15 years, 
including holding an elected office as a Village of 
Riverdale Trustee. In this capacity Lorée began 
to develop a more intimate relationship with 
nature and environmental stewardship as a sup-
porter of the Riverdale Tree Commission. Now, 
through Faith in Place, she can share her love 
for nature and expand the awareness of natural 
treasures to communities across the South Sub-
urban region. 

     Since 1999, Faith in Place has worked with 
over 1,000 houses of worship throughout Illinois 
to protect our common land, air, and water. 
With outreach staff working across the state, 
Faith in Place inspires faithful people to care for 
the Earth through four program areas: Energy & 
Climate Change, Sustainable Food & Land Use, 
Water Preservation, and Advocacy. 

     Please let us know that you can come to the 
program by signing the sheet in the narthex, 
calling Karen in the office at 798-8904, or send-
ing an email to Carolyn.  A free will offering will 
be taken for expenses; all extra donations will 
be given to Faith in Place.    
 

 

New Members 

     We are pleased to announce four new mem-
bers. On Sunday, January 17, Dennis, Emily and 
Howard, and Abigail were welcomed into the 
life of St. Andrew. May their commitment ener-
gize and rekindle the entire congregation, 
άrefreshing the splagna* of the saints of God.έ 

     *Christ-like compassion 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

All-Church Visioning Retreat 

March 5 

     Our All-Church Visioning Retreat is set for 
Saturday, March 5th, at 9:00 a.m. in Fellowship 
Hall. The tentative ending time is 2:00 p.m.  
Rev. Luis Reyes will return to facilitate. 

     Look ahead with vision for your church; what 
is GodΩs will for our future?  In 2015 we talked 
about άStopping Leaks,έ άRevivalέ and άDaring 
to Dream.έ LetΩs make 2016 the year we put our 
commitments in order. Together letΩs sort out 
our priorities, the desires of our hearts, to reach 
this and the next generation for Jesus Christ. 

     There is a sign-up sheet for this event in the 
narthex. All members and friends of St. Andrew 
are welcome to attend. Coffee and breakfast 
breads will be available in the morning. Lunch 
will be served. We hope you make time for this 
important planning event to help move St. An-
drew forward with clarity and focus. 

 

Helpers Are Needed to  

Organize the All-Church  

Visioning Retreat 

     Looking for a one-time commitment? Pastor 
Biel requests your assistance to make this re-
treat a memorable one. Contact his cell: (708) 
271-2998 to offer your hands. 



òEcho the Storyó  

     ThatΩs the name of the study the youth of St. 
Andrew have just begun.  For 12 weeks these 
seven young Christians, their four leaders and 
five mentors will walk through the BibleΩs major 
themes from creation in Genesis to the birth of 
the Church in Acts. The course offers a creative 
blend of video, writing, and (yes!) drawing to 
foster deep conversations about Scripture. 

     Please pray for this dynamic, fun-filled group 
that is preparing for Confirmation and reception 
into the local church on May 1, 2016. 

     REMINDER: On Valentine's Day, Feb 14, we 
will meet an hour early, at 5:00 p.m., to have a 
class party. 
 

 

 

 

 

Pizza With the Pastor 

     If you are new to St. Andrew Church, consid-
ering membership, or looking to just find out 
more about us, consider yourself INVITED on 
Second Sundays after worship to άPizza with the 
Pastorέ upstairs in Fellowship Hall February 14 
and March 13. 

Community Lenten Luncheon 

Series  

     An ecumenical Lenten Luncheon Series will 
be held on Tuesdays during Lent, on February 
16th  and 23rd and March 1st, 8th, and 15th at 
First Presbyterian Church of Homewood, 17929 
Gottschalk Avenue. The topic this year is άThe 
Parables of Jesus from the Gospel of Luke.έ 

     The services are 25 minutes in length begin-
ning at 12:10. They usually include two hymns, a 
call to worship, the Scripture, a sermon, a prayer 
following the sermon, and the  benediction 
which includes a blessing for the meal. Folks are 
invited downstairs for lunch. A donation is re-
quested; donations over and above expenses for 
the Lenten lunches are given to Respond Now at 
the end of the series. 

 

"Yes, Vacancy!"  

on Committees  

     With the new year comes new leadership. 
Many thanks to the committee members and 
chairs who served Christ at St.Andrew UMC so 
diligently in the past. Kudos and deep blessings 
to those who have stepped into guiding us into 
the will and purposes of God for the future. 

     There is space for your participation on a 
number of committees.  If you would like to vol-
unteer your time with other dynamic Christians, 
simply let Pastor Biel know and he can tell about 
the objectives and schedules of the team you're 
interested in. 

 

 

 

Adult Studies 

     Rev. Biel will offer "Creating a Life with God" 
during Lent.  This six-session class begins 
Wednesday, February 17 at 3:30 p.m. The book 
by Daniel Wolpert is available online.   

 

"The Brief" wraps up another 

creative preview season  

     The warm embrace of the Holy Spirit lingered 
in your sanctuary on the chilly evening of Janu-
ary 17. The echoes of "You Have Called Me 
Higher" seemed to radiate from the wooden 
beams and pews as we ended another season of 
previews for "The Brief" worship service on Sun-
day nights. 

     As we retire the winter preview of the Brief, I 
am excited that we were able to create a solid 
30-minute worship experience for the next gen-
eration seeking Christ. 

     I was touched by the generative dialogue, 
emboldened by the high caliber of today's Chris-
tian music, and challenged to deliver a relevant 
and touching message in such a short window 
of time. Deepest gratitude to all who attended, 
sang, played instruments, and enjoyed this 
unique effort. 

     Pray with me that we would be inspired to do 
the 'heavy lifting" of launching an outreach like 
"The Brief," should the time arise.  

 
 

 

 

 



From the St. Andrew Reconcil-

ing Ministries Task Force 

Reconciling Sunday  

     On Sunday, January 25, more than 50 mem-
bers and friends of St. Andrew gathered for a 
luncheon and program sponsored by the 
churchΩs Reconciling Task Force.   The purpose 
was to introduce and clarify the meaning of be-
coming a United Methodist Reconciling Church.  
Speakers included Task Force Chair, Mary Lee, 
who explained that a church becomes 
άreconcilingέ by adopting a formal welcoming 
statement that makes clear all are welcome at 
St. Andrew. This public statement, while inclu-
sive of all families and individuals, specifically 
welcomes persons of all sexual orientations and 
gender identities. The statement affirms a 
churchΩs openness and inclusiveness of all of 
GodΩs children just as they are.  

     Mary Lee also emphasized that becoming a 
Reconciling Church DOES NOT mean that the 
church would be in conflict with the United 
Methodist Church Discipline. If the members of 
St. Andrew agree to become a reconciling con-
gregation, the prohibitions against pastors per-
forming same-sex unions and the appointment 
of practicing gay pastors would continue to gov-
ern actual practices of St. Andrew.  

     Jason, a past member of St. Andrew, and his 
spouse, Kevin, also spoke.  Jason and Kevin are 
now members of Bethany of Fox Valley UMC, a 
Reconciling Church, where Jason is Director of 
Music Ministries and Kevin serves on the Staff-
Parish Relations Committee.  Their personal tes-
timony included an explanation of why they had 
sought the άsafe spaceέ of a reconciling UMC 
when they moved to Yorkville  

from Park Forest, and how this has enhanced 
the depth of their Christian faith journeys. 

     The presentation was followed by an oppor-
tunity for those who wished to do so to partici-
pate in small-group dialogue about the follow-
ing proposed Welcoming Statement for St. An-
drew. 

Proposed Welcoming Statement for  
St. Andrew UMC, Homewood, IL 

 Presented January 24, 2016 

Jesus said, άThis is My commandment, that you 
love one another, just as I have loved you.έ  John 
15:12 

St Andrew UMC prayerfully strives to be a faith 
community of open hearts, open minds and 
open doors.  We believe all people are of sacred 
worth and dignity as part of GodΩs creation and 
as demonstrated by the life and ministry of Jesus 
Christ.  As GodΩs love extends to all, we therefore 
welcome everyone into participation and mem-
bership regardless of age, race, ethnicity, gen-
der, family structure, socio-economic status, 
marital status, educational background, sexual 
orientation, gender identity, physical or mental 
ability, faith history, or life experience. We 
acknowledge that no two of us are alike, except 
in GodΩs love for us.  We believe that our differ-
ences make us a stronger community of faith as 
we worship together and as we grow in our rela-
tionship with God and one another.   

Jesus said, άWhoever welcomes you welcomes 
me, and whoever welcomes me welcomes the 
one who sent me.έ  Matthew 10:40 

Continuing the Reconciling  
Discernment Process 

     During the month of February the Task Force 
will be offering more opportunities for members 
to learn about the Reconciling process, including 
a viewing on February 14 of Bishop Sally DyckΩs 
explanation of the conflicting messages of the 
UMC Book of Discipline regarding inclusion of 
our gay and lesbian brothers and sisters in Christ 
This video presentation will be followed by an-
other opportunity for small-group discussion. 

     In addition, the documentary άFor the Bible 
Tells Me Soέ is available for checkout in the 
church office.  All members of St. Andrew who 
have not already done so are encouraged to 
view this video. This thoughtful 90-minute docu-
mentary features several devout Christian fami-
lies, including that of former U.S. Representative 
and presidential candidate  Richard Gephardt, as 
they address homosexuality within their own 
families in the context of Christianity. Bishop 
Desmond Tutu, along with other well-known 
theologians, speaks to what Scripture in both 
the Old and New Testaments says about sexual 
orientation in relation to Christian faith.     

   Members of St. Andrew who have questions or 
comments regarding the Reconciling process are 
encouraged to speak with members of the Task 
Force.  The goal is for every member to be fully 
informed on what it means to be a Reconciling 
UMC. 

     St. AndrewΩs Reconciling Task Force includes:  
Kyah, Lorena, Jessie, Tom, Rev. Regina, Carolyn, 
Mary Lee, Russell, Juanita, Jennie, Waneta and 
Karen. 

 



United Methodist Women 

     Our United Methodist Women will sponsor a 
breakfast and program meeting on Saturday, 
Feb. 6, at 9:30 a.m. The entire congregation is 
invited. There will be no business meeting, as 
that will take place at the February joint circle 
meeting. Hostesses for the breakfast are the 
Mission Team. The program will be scriptures, 
song, and stories based on the topic, άLove in 
Actionέ (scriptures particularly from the book of 
I John and the book of James).  

     The joint circle meeting (the Debest Circle) 
will meet at 1:30 p.m. on Tuesday, February 16, 
at the home of Lucy. Program by Bonnie F and 
Devotions by Donna A. For those of us who also 
attend the ecumenical Lenten service and lunch 
at 1st Presbyterian Church, we will just have to 
eat our lunch in time to get to LucyΩs at 1:30 
p.m.   

 

Can You Donate an Hour? 

     Churchill School is looking for more after-
school tutors. This is a wonderful way to devel-
op relationships with a couple of children over 
the course of the semester! 

     If you can donate one hour a week between 
3:00 and 4:00 p.m., please call the church office 
at (708) 798-8904 to let us know. Homework 
Club meets Monday through Thursday. 

 

 

 

 

 

UMW Salad Luncheon and 

Fashion Show April 30 

     We now have confirmation from Dress Barn 
of Homewood. Our Fashion Show and Salad 
Luncheon will be held on  Saturday, April 30, so 
mark your calendar! The theme this year is 
άThe World Is a Rainbow.έ WeΩll need lots of 
salads, some homemade cookies and bars (and 
a chair of salads); weΩll need models (and a 
chair of models); weΩll also need coffee servers 
(and a chair of coffee servers). A work session 
for completing the centerpieces (rainbow nap-
kin holders) will be scheduled in March or 
April. Please be ready to do your share to make 
this event a big success. The theme is based on 
a song of that title which ends: άThe world is a 
rainbow, with many kinds of people. And when 
we work together, itΩs such a sight to see. The 
world is beautiful, when we live in harmony.έ 

 

 

Volunteers Still Needed for 

Our PADS Ministry 

Our PADS Site Coordinator struggles 
from week to week to fill our volunteer roster 
for each Wednesday night.  And now another 
volunteer position is needed.  We need some-
one to go to South Suburban Hospital each week 
to bag up the clean linens for our site on 
Wednesday night.  Lucy has been picking up the 
linens in the past, but now the system has 
changed so that each site has to bag up their 
own linens out on the dock of South Suburban 
Hospital.  It sometimes means going on 2 or 3 
days, as there is not always laundry there to pick 
up.  (It supposedly is delivered each day, but ap-
parently it gets taken quickly.)    Lucy has had to 
add this burden to the already extensive duties 
of the Site Coordinator.  Call Lucy if you are will-
ing to help her by doing this job (which is not an 
easy one and has to be done out in the cold).  
Lucy has expressed her dissatisfaction with this 
situation to the Board and to the Director of 
PADS in hopes that a better system can be 
worked out, but it is not likely to happen, at 
least not for this PADS season. The good thing 
about this job is that it is a daytime job and 
doesnΩt involve losing sleep during the night.  
And, as with all of our PADS ministry jobs, you 
can feel good about offering a warm bed (with 
clean sheets) to our guests, the women and chil-
dren who come to us each Wednesday night for 
shelter. 

tel:%28708%29%20798-8904


STAFF-PARISH RELATIONS 

COMMITTEE  

ANNOUNCEMENTS FOR 2016                                                             

     The Staff Parish Relations Committee han-
dles all staff personnel issues for St Andrew. 
The Committee currently meets once a 
month on Monday nights. It currently has a 
rotating facilitator/acting chairperson for 
each monthΩs meeting. Each member volun-
teers to be the CommitteeΩs Staff Liaison to a 
particular staff member employed by the 
Church. 

     Church members may contact the appro-
priate Staff-Parish Relations Committee mem-
ber with any questions or issues about church 
staff positions. (Leave a message with the Ad-
ministrative Assistant for the particular Com-
mittee Staff Liaison you wish to reach). 
Church Staff members are expected to meet 
regularly with their assigned SPRC Liaison 
Member to discuss their positions. Liaisons 
will handle any approval for action requests 
directly from staff or, if necessary, refer these 
back to the committee as a whole. Liaisons 
are expected to give reports back to the com-
mittee each month on the functioning of 
these church positions. 

SPRC Staff Liaison Assignments: 

§ Gerald F with Pastor Biel. He is also our 
Methodist District Superintendent Con-
tact and serves as SPRC Representative to 
the Church Finance Committee. 

§ Jessie with Karen, Church Administrative 
Assistant. 

§ Anne S with Music Director, Angela. 

 

 

 

§ Tom D, SPRC Representative to the Church 
Council. 

§ Victoria E with all the Child Care Workers. 
 

Caring Crafters 

     Crocheters and knitters are welcome, but so 
are other crafters. WeΩd love to have you come 
and share your projects and ideas with the 
group. We are making prayer shawls as well as 
other hand-crafted items. 

     Caring Crafters meets in the narthex on Tues-
days from 1:30 to 3:30 p.m. Come join us! 

 

 

 

 

International Folk Dancers 

     The South Suburban International Folk Dance 
Group meets downstairs below the Fellowship 
Hall on Monday nights from 7:30 to 9:30 p.m. 
The group does ethnic dances from around the 
world, mostly line and circle dances, so a part-
ner is not required.  If there are new dancers, 
the group will do beginner dances during the 
first hour and then they will do advanced danc-
es during the second hour.  Newcomers are wel-
come. Participants pay $3 each time. For more 
information, please see Lucy. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Chair Yoga Classes 

     Yoga is a great way to reduce stress, increase 
endurance, and feel better overall. Even better, 
participating in yoga can help you burn calories, 
increase core strength, and improve posture 
and balance. 

     A gentle form of yoga in which students do 
not get onto the floor is offered in Fellowship 
Hall on Monday and Wednesday afternoons at 
2:30. The class is taught by Jeffrey Lippert, certi-
fied instructor. It is free for Silver Sneakers 
members and available at a nominal fee to oth-
ers. So come, join the fun! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TOPS 

TOPS invites you to check out the local chapter 
that meets here in the Wesley Room every 
Thursday morning between 9:30 and 11:00. 
Take Off Pounds Sensibly! 
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9 am-3 pm-Laity  
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   Sycamore 
9:30 am-UMW  
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10:30 am-Worship 
    Holy Communion 
    Food Wagon 
 6 pm-Confirmation 
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2:30 pm-Chair  
     Yoga, FH 
7:00 p.m.-SPRC 
7:30 pm-Boy  
     Scouts, FH 
7:30pm-Intôl Folk  
   Dance, LF 
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1:30 pm-Caring 
   Crafters 
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2:30 pm-Chair  
   Yoga, FH 
6:00 pm-PADS 
7:30 pm-Ash  
   Wednesday Ser- 
   vice 
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9:30 am-TOPS 
2:00 pm-Finance 
6:00 pm-Cub Scouts,   
    SC 
6:30 pm-Bell Choir 
7:30 pm-Chancel 
    Choir  
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6:30 pm-Small  
   Group, Bridges  
   Home 
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 10:30 am-Worship 
  After Worship— 
   -Bishopôs Record-  
      ed Comments   
   -Pizza with the 
      Pastor  
  5 pm-Confirmation 
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2:30 pm-Chair  
     Yoga, FH 
7:30 pm-Boy  
     Scouts, FH 
7:30pm-Intôl Folk  
   Dance, LF 

16 

12:10 pm-Lenten  
   Luncheon 
1:30 pm-Debest  
   Circle, Kokal  
   Home 
1:30 pm-Caring 
   Crafters 

17 

9:00 am-M Coffee 
2:30 pm-Yoga, FH 
3:30 pm-Adult  
  Class ñLife/Godò 
6:00 pm-PADS 
7:00 pm-Church  
   Council 
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9:30 am-TOPS 
6:30 pm-Bell Choir 
7:30 pm-Chancel  

     Choir  
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10:30 am-Worship 
   Loose Change 
 After Worship— 
  Munch & Learn 
 6 pm-Confirmation 
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2:30 pm-Chair    
    Yoga, FH 
7:00 pm-Trustees 
7:30 pm-Boy  
    Scouts, FH 
7:30pm-Intôl Folk  
   Dance, LF 

23 

12:10 pm-Lenten 
   Luncheon 
1:30 pm-Caring 
   Crafters 

24 

2:30 pm-Chair  
   Yoga, FH 
3:30 pm-Adult  
  Class ñLife/Godò 
6:00 pm-PADS 
 

25 

9:30 am-TOPS 
6:30 pm-Bell Choir 
7:30 pm-Chancel 
     Choir 
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10:30 am-Worship 
6 pm-Confirmation 

29 

 2:30 pm-Chair    
   Yoga, FH 
7:30 pm-Boy  
   Scouts, FH 
7:30pm-Intôl Folk  
   Dance, LF 

 

                            FH = Fellowship Hall 
                            LF =  Lower Fellowship 
                            SC = South Classroom  
                            Blue = Private Meeting 

           SUNDAY         MONDAY      TUESDAY  WEDNESDAY  THURSDAY  FRIDAY  SATURDAY 
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Mission Statement 
St. Andrew seeks to be a community of 

faith that is 
Christ-centered 
compassionate 
and inclusive 

sharing gifts and resources 
while spreading the gospel 

and serving others 
locally and globally 

  
Worship with us at 10:30 am 

Child care provided 

 
 
 
 
 

    


